
QUESTION 1 
 

COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING – 10 DECEMBER 2020 
 

Question to Cllr David Williams 
Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport 

 
By Cllr Woodward 

 

Question 

The Cabinet Member will be aware that £50,000 of funding was allocated in or 
before 2017 to prepare a design brief for Public Realm works at Sankey’s Corner, 
Burntwood, which would include much-needed traffic management 
improvements. Discussions have continued between Burntwood councillors and 
the lead officer since then and a range of options were brought forward in July of 
this year. However, there is no allocation in the Capital Budget as yet for any 
proposed works to take place.  
 
Can the Cabinet Member therefore provide me, please, with an update on 
progress and an assurance that funds will be allocated for these works during the 
next budget round with a view to early implementation?  

 

Reply 

Please see below breakdown of the Section.106 spend to date on the project. 
 
2018-19 (circa. £9k) 
Inception meetings, site meetings / investigations / observations, traffic surveys 
at various locations (including turning counts), public realm best practice 
research, land searches and highways extents enquiries, accident data, feasibility 
report (commenced) and topographical surveys. 
 
2019-20 (circa. £20k) 
Preliminary design options for Sankey’s corner (3no.) including bus terminus 
layout, traffic calming options for Cannock Road and the surrounding area, A5190 
cycle route design in conjunction with Sustrans, preparation and attendance at 
Town Council Meeting, data collection for signage review (including extensive on-
site surveys), feasibility report development including traffic data 
analysis/accident data analysis and extensive drainage CCTV survey including a 
report. 
 
2020-21 (circa. £21k) 
Topographical survey extension along Bridge Cross Road (for inclusion in public 
realm design), drainage survey review, detailed design of public realm 3no. 
options (based on preferred preliminary option from 2019-20 designs)  including 
material palettes and accompanied by technical note including budget estimates, 
attendance at Town Council meetings, review of comments from meetings and 
final report compilation. 



The County Council has secured £128,000 for 2021/22 from the Stoke-on-Trent 
and Staffordshire Local Enterprise Partnership’s Getting Building Grant for the 
delivery of the following: 
 

 0.3km cycle and pedestrian provision along A5190 Milestone Way between 
High Street and Sycamore Road, including upgraded toucan crossing, 
footway widening and cycle provision  

 
Further funding in 2021/22 for additional schemes in Burntwood will be dependent 
on the availability of resources and other spending commitments throughout the 
County. The decision on the final 2021/22 programme will be made by Cabinet in 
April 2021. 

 


